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Literacy Week at Sir Adam Beck 

 

 

École Sir Adam Beck 
Junior School  

Newsletter 
 

Will your child be absent from school? 

Call our Safe Arrival Number. 

NEW ** 1-833-250-2290 ** 
 

Principal’s Message:  
     We have arrived at the mid-way point of another school year.  Thank you to the 

parent/guardian volunteers that continue to support our skating excursions and to the many 

who came in to read as part of our literacy week finale.  We look forward to having our 

SAB Carnaval festival return next week and would like to thank in advance those who have 

donated items or signed up to volunteer. 

     During the month of February, the TDSB proudly recognizes African and Chinese 

Heritage Month. It is an occasion to celebrate the many achievements and contributions of 

peoples of African and Chinese descent to Canada and the world. The Lunar New Year, 

also known as the Spring Festival, is one of the most significant holidays for Chinese 

communities around the world.  The date is selected by the traditional lunisolar Chinese 

calendar and the celebration lasts 16 days.  This year marks the Year of the Dragon, which 

begins on Sunday, February 10, 2024.       

     This year’s African Heritage theme is Our Black Is… Our Black Is Resilient, 

Community, Beautiful, Unity, Joy, Self-Determination, Excellence, Empowering, Purpose, 

Brilliance, Engaging, Creative, Belonging, Tenacious, Powerful, Faith, Audacious, 

Me…This open statement, “Our Black Is…” was selected as the 2024 African Heritage 

Month theme, as it is for Us as a Community to define. We invite our community to 

continue to boldly define ourselves.  To kick off African Heritage month at the TDSB, we 

are excited to extend an invitation to all students, staff, and the TDSB community to join us 

in marking this significant month with entertainment, and noteworthy speakers at the 

African Heritage Month Virtual Launch on Thursday, February 1st, 2024 from 10:00 – 

10:45 a.m. 

Link: https://www.tdsb.on.ca/stream/LiveWebcast-African-Heritage-Month.html  

     We are well on the way to the reporting period for the Provincial Report Card.  We look 

forward to providing parents/guardians with the opportunity to discuss their child’s 

progress at the Report Card /Kindergarten Communication of Learning conferences.  We 

know that children benefit most when parents/guardians and teachers work together as 

partners in learning.  Report cards will be sent home on Monday February 12, 2024 and 

conferences will be scheduled that week and on the evening of February 15 and the 

morning of the PA Day, February 16th.  We will be opening our online booking system 

from Monday February 5th – 9th – please be sure to book your parent/guardian-teacher 

conference.  A separate email will be sent out to all families with instructions.  Please 

contact us immediately if you are unable to keep an appointment.  

     Kindergarten registrations will take place in February.  If you have a child who was 

born in 2020 or know a family that is interested in registering, please have them register 

online:  https://www.tdsb.on.ca/EarlyYears/KindergartenMonth Lastly, we would like to 

remind you of the extra-long weekend in February.  Friday February 16 is a PA Day and 

Monday February 19 is Family Day.   Please take this time to enjoy with your immediate 

and extended family as the purpose of this holiday is to emphasize and celebrate the 

importance of families being together.  

Yours in partnership, 

M. Kanalec 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 
February 1:  African Heritage Month  

                          Virtual Launch 

February 2:  Middle French Immersion 

                     Applications Close (for Grade 3     

                     English students only) 

February 5-9:  Carnaval Week 

• Hockey Jersey/Mittens Monday 

• Tuque Tuesday 

• Wednesday Red and White Day 

• Thursday Team Colours Day 

• Friday National Cozy Sweater Day 

February 9: Family Dance Night, 6:00-8:00  

February 9, 23:  Council Pizza Lunches 

February 12:  Lunar New Year Author Visit 

February 12:  School Council Hybrid Meeting 

                       6:30PM Staffroom 

Google Meet link: 

 https://meet.google.com/kph-pkfm-pbz 

February 12:  Report cards sent home 

February 14:  Red and Pink Spirit Day 

February 16:  PA Day Reporting to  

                        Parents/Guardians 

February 19:  Family Day Holiday 

                       School Closed 

 

African Heritage Month 

Chinese Heritage Month 

 

 
 

 

 Principal  Michael Kanalec 

Office Administrator  Maureen Huddleston 

Superintendent  Dr Debbie Donsky 

Trustee   Patrick Nunziata 
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                            Sara Chow, Japmeen Johal 
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   Character Attribute for February is 

Fairness 

 

                Lunchroom Supervisors Needed 
Do you have an hour to spare in the middle of the day? We are seeking 
energetic, reliable and trustworthy individuals with a love of working with 

children that are interested in becoming Supply Lunchroom Supervisors. If 
you are interested, please contact the school at 416-394-7670 for more 

details. 
 

 

https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/siradambeck
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/stream/LiveWebcast-African-Heritage-Month.html
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/EarlyYears/KindergartenMonth
https://meet.google.com/kph-pkfm-pbz


“The more that you read, the more things you will know. The more you learn, the more places 

you’ll go.”— Dr. Seuss 

 

The Toronto District School Board continues to identify the importance of building joy, 

engagement and belonging in schools as a foundation for academic achievement and student 

success. This is something that, we at Sir Adam Beck, continue to embrace and have worked 

tirelessly toward.  

 

One of our school goals continues to be the implementation of evidence-based literacy practices 

into our daily programs while centering student voice, identity and lived experiences. Teachers 

have actively engaged in professional development opportunities exploring phonological and 

phonemic awareness skills thereby helping students build their reading toolbox of strategies.  

 

During the week of January 22nd, we celebrated Literacy Week at Sir Adam Beck. Students and 

staff had the opportunity to share their favourite books, listen to different teachers read and 

continue to build upon the joy and love of reading. We kicked the week off with a bilingual 

interactive performance of Beauty and the Beast performed by the Dufflebag Theatre group. 

Our Literacy Week celebration culminated on Friday January 27th with our Family Literacy 

Day when we welcomed Parents and Caregivers into classrooms to share their favourite books 

and stories. 

 

As partners, we acknowledge the important role that Parents and Caregivers play in creating a 

strong bond between home and school and are grateful to everyone who was able to participate 

in our celebration. We would also like to thank our School Council for their continued support 

of such initiatives and for helping us build a foundational love of reading in all students. 

 

 

 
        
 
   



February in the Library 
 
Hello SAB Families! 

 

In February, we celebrate African Heritage Month and Chinese Heritage Month. Our read alouds will reflect these 

heritage months as well as the character trait of fairness. With each read aloud, we focus on specific reading strategies and 

various aspects of the text.  

 

 

 
The Forest of Reading Program is well underway and we have 50 students in Grades 3-5 who are eagerly reading books 

from three different series. Every day 3, 4, and 5 the library is open at lunch for the Forest of Reading club students to 

come to read and exchange their books. Once they have finished reading a Forest of Reading book, they will visit a book 

expert (thank you to the many staff members in the school who have pre-read the books and are ready to have book talk 

with students). Students will then receive a signature in their passport for each book they complete. This program will 

continue until April when students will have an opportunity to vote for their favourite book.  

 

While the entire school is reading the Forest of Reading picture book series (Blue Spruce) 

during library time, students in Kindergarten to Grade 2 will also be voting for their favourite 

book out of the ten they hear in class. French Immersion Kindergarten to Grade 2 students 

will also have the opportunity to hear French Forest of Reading picture books (Prix Peuplier) 

in their homeroom classes and will be able to vote on their favourite French book as well.  

 

A special thank you to Mrs. Harwood and Mme Bangma who are helping me run the program and 

to all the staff members who are book experts. 

 

Author Visit 

Catherine Little, a local Canadian author who writes books that focus on Asian 

Heritage, and the history and culture of Canadians of Asian descent, will be visiting the 

library this month to help celebrate Lunar New Year. Every student will have the 

opportunity to hear Ms. Little read her book and participate in an activity. Ms. Little will be 

visiting Sir Adam Beck on the morning of Monday February 12.  

 

A special thank you to the Sir Adam Beck School Advisory Council (SAC) for this 

wonderful opportunity. 

 

TPL Update 

The Toronto Public Library computers are still not working, however, recent updates indicate that during February the 

computers systems will slowly come back online. Please continue to check the TPL website for updates. 

 

If you have any questions about the library, please don’t hesitate to contact me via email:  

kathy.botham@tdsb.on.ca 

 

Happy reading! 

  

Ms. Kathy Botham 

 
 
 



Health, Physical Education and Dance News 
 

The HPED program continues to be busy with the students engaging in a variety of activities. 

 

The Grade 1 and 2 classes just wrapped up a unit around healthy eating where they learned about building a 

healthy and balanced diet using the recommendations from the Canada's Food Guide.  Students learned that a 

healthy diet consists of items from the fruits, vegetables, protein and whole grains as well as the importance of 

drinking water for hydration.  The classes are now starting with Ball Hockey in the active part of the program. 

 

Grade 3/4 classes reviewed the importance of eating a balanced diet using Canada's Food Guide but further 

explored the importance of understanding where our food comes from and how it is healthier to consume whole, 

natural foods as opposed to processed foods.  Students are now aware to check labels to understand what is 

going into their body.  The grade 4 students are also learning about the different types of bullying and how to 

recognize bullying and how to seek help. 

 

The grade 4/5 class has just wrapped up a Basketball unit and are now learning about how to use the elements 

of Dance to communicate feelings and ideas in short, group dance pieces.  

 

Mrs. Giorgio 

HPED Teacher 

Sir Adam Beck P.S. 
 

Intramurals Coming Soon! 

 

There will be lunch time Hockey and Bench Ball intramurals starting for any interested students in 

grades 1 and 2 starting in February running through to mid March.  Grade 3 intramurals will begin 

mid March to the end of April. 

 

Further details will be provided soon. 

 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Giorgio and Mrs. Harwood  

 

National Sweater Day/ Journée nationale du chandail – February 4th, 2024 

We will be recognizing National Sweater Day on Friday February 9, the final day of our SAB Carnaval week.. National 

Sweater Day is an opportunity to raise awareness about climate change and energy conservation, and show how together – 

classroom by classroom, school by school, home by home, – we can be a part of the solution. 

Heating accounts for 80% of residential energy use in Canada. If all Canadians lowered their thermostats by just 2 degrees 

Celsius this winter, it would reduce greenhouse gas emissions by about 4 megatons – that’s equivalent to taking nearly 

700,000 cars off the road! A simple solution to reducing these emissions is to wear a warm sweater instead of raising the 

thermostat in our buildings. Let’s all do our part! We invite the SAB community to participate at school & at home by 

wearing a warm sweater and lowering your thermostat.  

 

 
 



February 2024 Council Corner 

Email: sabschoolcouncil@gmail.com 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/290183431386941 

Website: https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/siradambeck/School-Council 

 

 
Next Council Meeting: Monday February 12, 6:30pm-8pm, in-person in the staff room or online:  

  Google Meet link:   https://meet.google.com/kph-pkfm-pbz 
 

 
Sparkles and Sports Family Valentine's Day Dance on February 9 
 

 
 

The Grade 5 Moving On Committee is hosting a family dance night to raise funds for the Grade 5’s moving on 
activities. It takes place on Friday, February 9, 2024 from 6 to 8 p.m. in the SAB gym. This event is for families 
with children attending SAB and it is not a drop-off event. Siblings are welcome. Tickets are $20 for a family of 
four or more, or $5 per person. Cash payment will be accepted at the door. Drinks and snacks will also be 
available for cash only purchase.   Follow this link to RSVP. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/290183431386941
https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/siradambeck/School-Council
https://meet.google.com/kph-pkfm-pbz
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/172XBFKQRXjzVxdWu3Nv7RXxrMLLR9Xf8-KvXzfcXZEM/viewform?edit_requested=true


Volunteers Needed! - Thanks in advance for your support 

• Kiss and ride (AM and PM) - sign up to volunteer here 
• Pizza lunch - Email sabpizzalunch@gmail.com. Volunteers meet in the gym at 10:45 AM and aid 

in handing out pizza until approximately 12:15 PM The list of lunch dates is available here: 
Calendar 

 

Fundraising update 
 

SAB Council has a few new fundraisers planned for this spring. More info will be provided soon. 
 
 
Diversity & Inclusion Corner 

 
February is African Heritage (Black History) Month. It is an occasion to commemorate present and past 
individuals who helped shape the path of our future student leaders, while also celebrating the many 
achievements and contributions of numerous individuals with this heritage! Their voices and actions impact our 
society, and work to continuously improve the world we live in.  
TDSB’s chosen theme this year is Our Black Is… Our Black Is Resilient, Community, Beautiful, Unity, Joy, 
Self-Determination, Excellence, Empowering, Purpose, Brilliance, Engaging, Creative, Belonging, Tenacious, 
Powerful, Faith, Audacious, Powerful, Me… 

 
The Lunar New Year begins on February 10th this year. Lunar New Year is also known as the Spring Festival 
and begins with the first new moon of the lunar calendar and ends on the first full moon of the lunar calendar, 
15 days later. 

 
Lunar New Year is observed by over a billion people around the world. Many people of Chinese, Korean, 
Vietnamese and some Japanese heritage hold festive traditions during this 15-day event. Ceremonies to 
honour the gods and ancestors are conducted at the end and beginning of each year. Events centre on the 
family, festive meals, lighting of lanterns and displays of fireworks. Grandparents and parents offer lucky 
money to their descendants as a form of good fortune.  

 
SAB is celebrating this year by having an author come in to share stories. Stay tuned for more info.  
 

 

PET DOGS ON SCHOOL PROPERTY    

This is reminder that dogs are not allowed on school property during the school day (8:20AM – 3:25PM) 

Some of the members of our school community have allergies and/or are uncomfortable (uneasy) with dogs in 

close proximity.  Our custodial team has worked hard with our ground crew to introduce signage around the 

property reminding our families and visitors of this TDSB Risk Management Policy. If you do enjoy walking 

your pet after hours please do remember to pick up after your pet.   

 

 

 

 

 

                                     

 
 

  

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/11Sg3OG9iQgj620pCIvs5MTzXWL_x3VSS5p-aosEli10/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:sabpizzalunch@gmail.com
https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/siradambeck/Calendar


Sir Adam Beck’s Waste Audit Food for Thought

Which waste source (garbage, recycling, or the green bin) resulted in the most waste?
The recycling bin resulted in the most waste at 1.8kg.

Which waste category represented the largest percentage of your waste for each waste source?
Garbage: All garbage items at 83%
Recycle: Recyclable papers at 93%
Green bin: Food waste and paper towels at 99%

How much waste does each student at Sir Adam Beck create annually?

According to these results, 1.5kg a year!

Were you surprised by the results?
Evelyn-I was a little surprised by how much paper towel we found in the recycling bin.
Claire-I’m surprised that we got 99% correct in our green bin.
Morvarid-I was surprised by the coffee cups in the garbage.
Alice-I was surprised by the wrappers in the recycling bin, they weren’t in the right place.

How much waste did you help to divert?
Based on these results, we will divert 64% of waste this school year!

Did you find any reusable items?
No, we did not! Keep using our recycling bins in front of the office for batteries, writing utensils, ink and glasses.

How much waste in your garbage was actually garbage?

83% of our waste was actually garbage!
Are most of your recyclables and organics getting sorted into the correct bins?
Almost! Most of our recyclables are getting recycled into the correct bins. We did find a few items that should have
been in the garbage, like a yogurt container that wasn’t rinsed. Our green bin was filled with 99% food waste and
soiled paper. However, some paper towels were found in garbage bins and recycling bins.

How can you promote proper waste sorting at your school?
According to EcoSchool Club members, SAB can do the following to promote proper waste sorting:
● Litterless lunches, have Waste Wizards on hand in the lunchroom during pizza lunches
● Reusable water bottles in the classroom
● Announcements about proper sorting
● Label bins and put posters up around the school, display on bulletin boards
● EcoClub members will show audience how to sort waste properly at assembly
● Recycling Bin Monitors are trained on proper waste sorting and hand out weekly

We Recycle or OOPS tags
● Visit classrooms to review proper sorting

How can you reduce waste at your school?
Our EcoClub members said SAB can reduce waste at our school by sending a note home in student lunch bags about
Litterless lunches. There will be more green bins available for food waste, at lunch and at recess and waste wizard to
help sort waste on Fridays. We host an annual clothing drive in the Spring to minimise clothing waste.





MONDAY Hockey Jerseys & Mittens Monday!
February 5 Opening Ceremonies 

★ Let’s kick off Carnaval Week with an act of kindness! Students and staff are invited to 
decorate a tree with mitts, hats, and scarves to donate to a local shelter.

TUESDAY Tuque Tuesday!
February 6 Morning pep Rally & Afternoon Snow TAFFY (la tire!)

★ Tuesday afternoon, we welcome back Danny Girard and his portable ‘cabane à sucre.’ 
Danny shows us how to make the Québécois delicacy, ‘la tire’ (snow taffy). Yum!

WEDNESDAY Red & White Day!
February 7 Pancake Brunch!

★ Wednesday morning, we enjoy a school-wide pancake brunch! 
★ MY CLASS WILL BE ATTENDING:

SITTING 1 or SITTING 2
        (9:00 - 10:00)              (10:15 - 11:15)

THURSDAY Team Colours (& la ceinture fléchée) Day!
February 8 Winter Play Day!

★ Weather-permitting, we head outside for our Winter Play Day! It is important to dress for 
cold temperatures. Should Mother Nature not cooperate, we’ll hold Play Day indoors.

     MY TEAM COLOUR IS: 

FRIDAY National Cozy Sweater Day!
February 9 Morning Bingo & Afternoon Closing Ceremonies

★ Friday morning, we enjoy school-wide Carnaval Bingo! Then in the afternoon, we                 
say goodbye to Bonhomme and reflect upon the week.

Bring your own 

FORK.

(and maybe a 
juice box)

CARNAVAL WEEK!



email : Webview : Ward 3 - January 2024 Newsletter

https://t.e2ma.net/webview/a3cs7i/2c20ee260a64f84432d27aaed4982461[2024-01-22 12:23:03 PM]

Trustee Update
Patrick Nunziata • Ward 3: Etobicoke-Lakeshore

Toronto District School Board

416-395-8787 • Patrick.Nunziata@tdsb.on.ca

Happy New Year
I hope you enjoyed a restful winter break and are ready for the exciting
opportunities the new year holds. To our students: welcome back! Your
enthusiasm makes our schools truly special, and I look forward to supporting and
witnessing your growth and achievements in 2024. A heartfelt thank you to our
families for your ongoing support. Together, we create an environment where
students can thrive academically, socially, and emotionally – inside and outside
the classroom. May 2024 bring curiosity, discovery, and success to each student
in our community. Wishing you a Happy New Year filled with learning, laughter,
and lasting friendships!  

Celebrating Good News
Read about some of the recent events, initiatives and great things happening
across the Toronto District School Board, including:

Welcoming Communities presents “Things We Learned” anthology of
student poetry
Students from McKee PS and Kyiv Participate in Collaborative STEAM
Learning Opportunity
Screening with the Honourable Jean Augustine at Central Technical School

Winter Well-Being Guide
I invite you to explore the TDSB’s Winter Well-Being Guide, which is filled with

mailto:Patrick.Nunziata@tdsb.on.ca
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/home/ctl/Details/mid/43823/itemId/212
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/home/ctl/Details/mid/43823/itemId/212
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/home/ctl/Details/mid/43823/itemId/221
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/home/ctl/Details/mid/43823/itemId/221
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/home/ctl/Details/mid/43823/itemId/215
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/home/ctl/Details/mid/43823/itemId/215
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/Supporting-You/Mental-Health-and-Well-Being-Professional-Support-Staff-PSS/Well-Being-Guide
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activities, games, wellness tips, resources and community agencies to support
wellness for all students, parents/guardians/caregivers, and school communities.
This Winter Well-Being Guide provides accessible resources and is available in
the top 20 TDSB spoken languages.

Inclement Weather
As we all know, with Canadian winter comes snow and severe weather! At times,
it is necessary to cancel student transportation, classes and/or programs. On rare
occasions, severe weather makes it necessary to close TDSB schools,
administrative offices or sites. Visit the website to learn about Snow/Cold Weather
and the Procedure for Severe Weather.

Reducing the Spread of Respiratory Illness
We are now in the middle of cold and flu season. A reminder of the number of
steps that can be taken to help keep children and others safe from an increase in
respiratory viruses among children, including Respiratory Syncytial Virus (RSV),
Influenza and COVID-19. Please note that Toronto Public Health, together with
Ontario’s Chief Medical Officer of Health, strongly recommends wearing a well-
fitted mask in indoor public settings, including in schools and childcares.

Preparing for Exams and Culminating
Assignments
Exam time is just around the corner! January is the time of year when secondary
students are working on course culminating assignments and preparing for
Semester 1 exams. For some tips and resources to help, including access to free
24/7 online tutoring support, check out the Exam and Course Culminating Fact
Sheet.

Virtual Learning 2024-25

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/about-us/severe-weather
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TULWnR9_1o9s_6tXyp_-3aUbc-H5DjOZ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TULWnR9_1o9s_6tXyp_-3aUbc-H5DjOZ/view?usp=sharing


email : Webview : Ward 3 - January 2024 Newsletter

https://t.e2ma.net/webview/a3cs7i/2c20ee260a64f84432d27aaed4982461[2024-01-22 12:23:03 PM]

The TDSB is pleased to be able to continue offering students in Junior
Kindergarten to Grade 12 the option of virtual learning in the 2024 - 2025 school
year. For more information, please visit the elementary virtual learning page and
secondary virtual learning page. Additional details are also available in the 2024 -
2025 Virtual Learning Q & A or get in touch with your school Principal.

Middle French Immersion (Grade 4 Entry)
Application Deadline
I am excited to share important information for families interested in the Toronto
District School Board's system-wide French Immersion Program. To apply to the
Middle French Immersion Program for September 2024, applications must be
completed online between January 8 and February 2, 2024. Families with an
older sibling currently in a Middle French Immersion program are still required to
complete an online application for the new student. I encourage you to please
visit: Middle French Immersion or the Application Process for more details and
information. To apply, please use the following  Application Link. 

Elementary Alternative Schools Online Application
The TDSB is proud to offer a wide range of elementary alternative schools. The
application process is managed centrally and the online application form for
September 2024 admission is now open. The deadline to complete an application
is Wednesday, January 31, 2024 at 4 p.m. For questions or additional support,
contact the school or EAS.Application@tdsb.on.ca.  

High Performing Athlete Program Application
At the TDSB, we're thrilled to support our High Performing Athletes through
academic support and flexible scheduling. The online application for the program
is now open for those seeking admission in February or September 2024. Please
visit the website for details. The application deadline is January 31, 2024.

http://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/Virtual-Learning
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Virtual-Learning
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1go0IHI0qYyquTKA1bZOivaRHbVovxpcq/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1go0IHI0qYyquTKA1bZOivaRHbVovxpcq/view?usp=sharing
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/School-Choices/French-Programs/Application-Process/Middle-French-Immersion
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/School-Choices/French-Programs/Application-Process/Middle-French-Immersion
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/School-Choices/French-Programs/Application-Process
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/School-Choices/French-Programs/Application-Process
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/School-Choices/French-Programs/Application-Process/PARS
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/School-Choices/French-Programs/Application-Process/PARS
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/alternativeschools/ElementarySchools
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/alternativeschools/ElementarySchools
mailto:EAS.Application@tdsb.on.ca
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Going-to-High-School/High-Performing-Athletes
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Information Session for Grade 8 Families:
Secondary Alternative Schools Fair
I am pleased to share that the TDSB is hosing a series of Preparing for High
School Information Sessions. The third installment in this series is the Secondary
Alternative Schools Fair on Wednesday, January 10, 2024 (via Zoom). Please
join us by registering and/or requesting an interpreter for the session and visit the
TDSB Guidance website to view recordings of all sessions.

Out-of-Area Admissions
Did you know you can access schools beyond your designated home address,
pending space availability? Apply now for elementary and secondary Out-of-Area
Admissions online. Transportation is your responsibility. Learn more on the Out-
of-Area Admissions website, including random selection priorities. Act fast:
Elementary applications open January 8-31, 2024, and secondary applications
open January 8-26, 2024. In-person students switching to Virtual Learning for
September 2024 must apply through Out-of-Area Admissions. Please visit the
Virtual Learning Q & A for details.

Legacy Boundaries Review
I invite you to participate in the public consultation meetings to explore the
Board’s options for addressing the legacy technical and commercial boundaries
that still exist in some parts of the city. The public consultations will be held
between 6:30pm and 8:00pm on the following dates:

Monday, January 15th

Thursday, January 18th

Sunday, January 21st

The schools with large legacy boundaries include Central Technical School,
Central Toronto Academy, Danforth Collegiate and Technical Institute, Northern
Secondary School, Western Technical-Commercial School and to a lesser extent,
Victoria Park Collegiate Institute.

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Portals/0/HighSchool/Preparing-for-High-School-Secondary-Alternative-Schools-Fair.pdf-School-Secondary-Alternative-Schools-Fair.pdf
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Portals/0/HighSchool/Preparing-for-High-School-Secondary-Alternative-Schools-Fair.pdf-School-Secondary-Alternative-Schools-Fair.pdf
https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJYpcu6vpz4sHNJk0RRLsMtUOtGu3Kd-mQC1#/registration
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Guidance
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Find-your/School/Out-of-Area-Admissions
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Find-your/School/Out-of-Area-Admissions
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Find-your/School/Out-of-Area-Admissions/Random-Selection-Process-Priorities
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1go0IHI0qYyquTKA1bZOivaRHbVovxpcq/view?pli=1
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These large regional boundaries were created at a time when students were
streamed into academic or vocational programming and have outlived their
intended purpose.

The Board is proposing that these legacy boundaries be dissolved to eliminate
‘as-of-right’ access to these schools for some parts of the city, while expanding
access to all students in Toronto. Staff is proposing that the legacy boundaries be
dissolved for admission in September 2025.

Online Tutoring for TDSB Students
I am pleased to share that online, on demand tutoring supports are available

24/7 for TDSB students this winter. Elementary students can access homework
help and enrichment opportunities in all subject areas and grades through
Brainfuse. Families or students (18+) interested in online tutoring services can
view the Brainfuse Poster for more information or contact Brainfuse. TDSB
secondary students are able to access tutoring for all courses and grades
through Paper. Families or students (18+) interested in online tutoring services
are encouraged to view the Paper Poster for more information or contact Paper
directly.

English Kindergarten Registration Begins in
February
Starting on the school journey is an exciting milestone, and TDSB schools are
proud to offer a vibrant learning space for every child's development – inside and
outside the classroom. Registration for English Kindergarten programs starts in
February. For Junior Kindergarten enrollment in September, children should be
four years old by December 31. Senior Kindergarten registration requires children
to be five years old by December 31. To learn more, please visit the Kindergarten
Registration page.

17th Annual Parent Involvement Advisory

https://www.brainfuse.com/register/newsignup2.asp?code=00D2706C&formAction=goCode
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kwr-ZgziEhcPlxr_6Ql0e0EgGtBNyxGv/view?usp=drive_link
https://www.brainfuse.com/register/newsignup2.asp?code=00D2706C&formAction=goCode
https://www.brainfuse.com/register/newsignup2.asp?code=00D2706C&formAction=goCode
https://pages.paper.co/tdsb-students-now-have-access-to-free-online-tutoring
https://pages.paper.co/tdsb-students-now-have-access-to-free-online-tutoring
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xxjsr_KBCBY7__Q1oLk11D0Q2XWfiPYe/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xxjsr_KBCBY7__Q1oLk11D0Q2XWfiPYe/view?usp=sharing
https://pages.paper.co/tdsb-students-now-have-access-to-free-online-tutoring
https://pages.paper.co/tdsb-students-now-have-access-to-free-online-tutoring
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/EarlyYears/KindergartenMonth
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/EarlyYears/KindergartenMonth
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/EarlyYears/KindergartenMonth
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Committee (PIAC) Conference
I encourage you to register and attend the upcoming 17th Annual Parent
Involvement Advisory Committee (PIAC) Conference is taking place on Saturday,
February 3, 2024 from 10am – 3pm at Earl Haig High School. The PIAC
Conference is a great opportunity to deepen your understanding of the
educational landscape, connect with fellow parents/guardians/ caregivers and
staff, and contribute to the continued success of our schools and communities.
For more information, please visit: https://www.torontopiac.com/whats-
happening/conferences

Tamil Heritage Month – January 2024
Tamil Heritage Month is proudly recognized during the month of January at the
Toronto District School Board since January 2016. This year, the theme for Tamil
Heritage Month is Our Memories, Our Truths, Our Paths Forward: A Mosaic
of Tamil Identity. To mark Tamil Heritage Month, various educational
opportunities will be offered to students to learn about the history, culture, and
traditions.

Steps to Address Your Questions and Concerns 
Here at the TDSB, we are always open to hearing your questions and concerns
and make every effort to address them as quickly as possible. Your child's
classroom teacher is the first point of contact, followed by the school's principal,
the school superintendent, and me, your Trustee! For more information, visit
www.tdsb.on.ca/Contact-Us/Steps-to-Address-Questions-Concerns.  

Upcoming Meetings 

The next Regular Board Meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 31, 2024.
For a list of upcoming meetings, please click on the calendar at www.tdsb.on.ca. 

https://www.torontopiac.com/whats-happening/conferences
https://www.torontopiac.com/whats-happening/conferences
https://www.torontopiac.com/whats-happening/conferences
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/Contact-Us/Steps-to-Address-Questions-Concerns
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Leadership/Boardroom/Live-Webcast-of-Meetings
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Leadership/Boardroom/Live-Webcast-of-Meetings
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
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Share this email:

Follow the TDSB 

Join the conversations happening on TDSB's social media communities. You'll
find the most up-to-date information about us on our Twitter, Facebook, and
Instagram accounts.  

X (Twitter) @TDSB 
Facebook 
Instagram @Torontodsb 
Threads @Torontodsb
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Looking for something fun for 
your child to do this spring/

summer? 

Enrol your child in softball with the Alderwood 
Softball Association!! 

REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN!! 

Visit us at www.leaguelineup.com/alderwood to register, 
and to check out our FAQs and other important info. Feel 

free to email us at alderwoodsoftball@gmail.com  with any 
questions or concerns. 

*Enroll by March 15th if you’d like to request 
that your child play with a friend. *

We hope to see you in the spring!!
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